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Dear Co-Laborers in Christ, 

 

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ!  

 

We have seen God’s goodness in the past few months. Construction on    

bathrooms for our church building have been completed. We are so grateful 

for the lady, whom we have never met, that God used to supply this need.  

 

Three years ago, our congregation relocated to the church property in the area 

of town called Las Lomas. Since our first service, there are four little girls 

who have faithfully attended all our activities. They participate in everything, 

but clammed up whenever we mentioned the Gospel and our need for Jesus. 

Over the course of time, they have become more adamant in rejecting Jesus, 

but have continued to attend activities. Last week, we had had a very busy 

day with a wake and a burial service, and to be honest, I was tempted to   

cancel the evening service. I’m so glad I didn’t. Pastor Adam taught the   

children and three of the four girls stayed afterward to talk about Jesus.     

Pastor Adam had the privilege of praying with them. The fourth girl, who is 

the oldest and the most callous, wasn’t present.  We continue to pray for her.  

 

We are busily getting ready for our annual missions conference. We are  

grateful for a church who has a love for missions and have given above and 

beyond so others can hear the Gospel. We are praying the Lord will use the 

speakers to be a blessing and encouragement to the church.  

 

Last week we buried a dear friend who had been like part of our family. Jose 

Luis was 22 years old. He and his family were among the first families we 

met in Tela 14 years ago. He had a cancerous brain tumor. We ask you pray 

for his family, that they would know God’s grace and comfort during this  

difficult time.  

 

We are so grateful for your faithful prayers and support. May the Lord bless 

each of you! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Napoleon & Esther Flores 


